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Loudoun County Cancels Jan. 7 COVID-19 Testing Event; Reschedules Jan. 7 
COVID-19 Vaccine Appointments  
 

Due to a forecast of inclement weather and out of an abundance of caution, Loudoun County 
is canceling the COVID-19 testing event scheduled for Friday, January 7, 2022, at Philip A. Bolen 
Memorial Park. The county is also rescheduling all January 7 appointments at the COVID-19 
vaccination clinic at Dulles Town Center.  

 
All individuals who had vaccination appointments on Friday will automatically have their 

appointments moved to a date next week and will have the option to reschedule themselves to any 
date that is convenient for them. Everyone with appointments has been contacted directly regarding 
the need to reschedule their appointments.  

 
Loudoun County regrets any inconvenience the cancellations may cause. They are necessary 

because inclement weather adversely affects the county’s ability to operate the testing and 
vaccination sites, which are heavily dependent on contractors and volunteers. 

 
COVID-19 Testing Events Next Week 
 

Loudoun County’s next free, drive-thru COVID-19 testing events are scheduled for next 
week at 9:00 a.m., Tuesday, January 11 and Friday, January 14, 2022, at Phillip A. Bolen Memorial 
Park. Testing event information will be posted at loudoun.gov/COVID19testing, along with links to 
registration forms. 
 
COVID-19 Vaccination Appointments 

 
Anyone seeking a COVID-19 vaccination appointment at the county’s Dulles Town Center 

clinic may schedule appointments online by visiting loudoun.gov/covid19vaccine, or by calling the 
health department’s information line at 703-737-8300. In addition, vaccine is widely available from 
other providers in the community; visit vaccines.gov to find a location near you. 

 
Stay Informed 

To be notified regarding changes in the COVID-19 testing schedule or the county’s 
vaccination clinic, opt in to receive text message updates in English (text LCCOVID19 to 888777) 
or Spanish (text LCCOVIDESP to 888777), or check the Loudoun County Government Facebook 
page or @LoudounCoGovt on Twitter. 

More information about COVID-19 is online at loudoun.gov/coronavirus. 
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